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Application: 17/00372/HOUS Township: Rochdale Ward: Healey

Appeal reference:  APP/P4225/W/17/3180146

Site Address: 12 Forest View, Rochdale, OL12 6HF

Applicant: Mrs Mina Chowdhury Agent: N/A
Proposal: Construction of decking to rear of dwelling (Retrospective) including 1.8m 
high screen fencing to the side facing 14 Forest View - Resubmission of 
16/00672/HOUS
Decision level: Delegated

Planning Inspectorate Decision: Appeal allowed 13th December 2017

 The application was refused as the existing decking and the proposed associated 
1.8m high fence were not considered to be compatible with their surroundings 
and would therefore result in a visually intrusive and harmful form of development 
for the occupiers of No. 14 Forest View and the wider area. The application was 
therefore considered to be contrary to Policies DM1 and P3 of the Council’s 
adopted Core Strategy and the National Planning Policy Framework.

 The Inspector considered the deck to be well designed and executed and broadly 
similar to that of No. 14 Fallowfield Drive.  As such, Inspector did not consider that 
the deck was uncharacteristic of the locality.  Also noted was the shielding effect 
of vegetation along the rear (SW) boundary which mitigates the visual impact 
from the industrial estate road to the rear.

 The Inspector noted that at present the deck allowed for direct overlooking of No. 
14 Fallowfield Drive resulting in loss of privacy but considered that the proposed 
fencing along this side of the deck would mitigate the impact to an acceptable 
degree.  The Inspector considered that a design to match the existing balustrade 
would result in a satisfactory visual appearance but acknowledged that details 
were yet to be provided and recommended a condition requiring their submission.

 The Inspector considered that additional screening alongside the boundary with 
No. 60 Fallowfield Drive was not necessary given the existing vegetative 
screening, but noted that planning permission had already been granted for a 
fence in this location.

 The appeal was therefore allowed and planning permission granted subject to a 
condition requiring the submission of details for the 1.8m high fence along the SE 
edge of the decking within three months of the date of the decision.


